Protocol for Ron Ribe’s Surveys of Public perceptions of the YSTDS Thinning Treatments

Taken from: Ribe, R. 2001. Public perceptions of alternative forest management practices: testing alternative stand treatments. 2-pg pamphlet printed by Cascade Center for Ecosystem Management.

This study is taking advantage of these diverse experiments to investigate social perceptions of alternative forest treatments and to see how the activities and purposes of each treatment match peoples’ expectations of “good” national forest management. Perceptions of vista-view and in-stand photographs of these experiments, before and after treatments, will be analyzed to assess this question.
Additional questions about peoples’ general opinions about alternative forestry philosophies and policies, as well as reactions to information about the experiments, will also provide useful context to interpret results. Several mail and live-group surveys will be conducted of residents of western Oregon and Washington. The surveys will focus on rural areas in order to ensure

enough residents of these historically more timber-resource-dependent areas are surveyed to be statistically represented.
The study will seek answers to several questions:

1. Which forest treatments produce the most favorable change in perceived scenic beauty, acceptability as national forest conditions, compatibility with natural processes, and suitability as settings for recreation?
2. How do the perceptions of scenic beauty and acceptability change with the vegetation structure of the forest as measured by other scientists?
3. How do these perceptions change when information about the intentions of the forest managements are provided to the respondents, especially that about woody debris and snags?
4. How do answers to the above questions vary among people with different philosophies toward forest management, and among people who use national forests in different ways?
Pre-treatment and initial post-treatment photos have been taken of all three studies. Surveys are planned in 2001 and 2002, and results will be compiled and reported shortly thereafter. Additional post-treatment analysis in the future will also be highly valuable as these stands develop over time.
